November 29, 2007

Mr. Waldon Geyer



Scott Teas

Casco Bay Ventures



TFH Architects

233 Woodville Road



100 Commercial Street



Falmouth, ME 04105



Portland, ME 04101



RE:  Estates of Longfellow Inn, 130 Eastern Promenade, (Application ID # 2007-0123)

Dear Messrs. Geyer and Teas:

Thank you for your revised plans for a proposed renovation and building addition at 130 Eastern Promenade.  You have been scheduled for a Planning Board workshop on December 11th.  The workshop sessions begin at 3:30pm and you are second on the agenda.  Staff review of your revised submittals has generated the following preliminary requests and comments:

1. Please submit an estimation of the total project cost for this development.

2. The letter of financial capacity you submitted from Bangor Savings Bank, dated June 7, 2007 refers to nine (9) condominium units.  Please submit an updated letter reflecting the change from nine (9) to seven (7) units and, if it is still the case, that these are not intended as condominiums.  If the project is now proposed as condominiums, please let me know.  

3. Please submit a brief description of how trash will be managed and whether you will be using existing City services or a private trash hauler.  

4. Please submit a brief construction plan outlining the proposed sequence of construction with approx. start and end dates.  

5. Please submit catalogue cuts of the proposed exterior lighting fixtures.  For your information, The Portland Technical and Design Standards and Guidelines stipulate that exterior lighting shall be adequate for the safety of users of the site but shall not cause glare or direct spillover to adjacent properties or create visual distraction to motorists on adjacent streets.  All proposed lighting must incorporate “cut-off” fixtures. 

Please note that the Planning Authority may request additional information during our review of the proposal according to applicable laws, ordinances and regulations.  If you have any questions, feel free to contact me at 874-8901 or by email at mpc@portlandmaine.gov.

Sincerely, 

Molly Casto, Planner

cc:
Barbara Barhydt, Development Review Services Manager
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